
Cabinet
Date: Tuesday, 5 May 2020
Time: 10.00 am
Venue: This meeting will be held remotely MS teams Live 

Event
Membership: (Quorum 3) 
Spencer Flower (Chairman), Peter Wharf (Vice-Chairman), Tony Alford, Ray Bryan, 
Graham Carr-Jones, Tony Ferrari, Laura Miller, Andrew Parry, Gary Suttle and 
David Walsh

Chief Executive: Matt Prosser, South Walks House, South Walks Road, 
Dorchester, Dorset DT1 1UZ (Sat Nav DT1 1EE)

For more information about this agenda please contact Kate Critchel 01305 252234 - 
kate.critchel@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

For easy access to the Council agendas and minutes download the free 
public app Mod.gov for use on your iPad, Android and Windows tablet. Once 
downloaded select Dorset Council.

 
Members of the public are welcome to attend this meeting with the exception of any items 
listed in the exempt part of this agenda. Please note that if you attend a committee 
meeting and are invited to make oral representations your name, together with a summary 
of your comments will be recorded in the minutes of the meeting.  Please refer to the 
guide to public participation at committee meetings for more information about speaking at 
meetings. 

There is a Hearing Loop Induction System available for public use on request.  Please 
speak to a Democratic Services Officer for assistance in using this facility.

Recording, photographing and using social media at meetings

Dorset Council is committed to being open and transparent in the way it carries out its 
business whenever possible.  Anyone can film, audio-record, take photographs, and use 
social media such as tweeting and blogging to report the meeting when it is open to the 
public, so long as they conform to the Protocol for filming and audio recording of public 
council meetings.

Public Document Pack
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4  PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 3 - 6

To receive questions or statements on the business of the committee 
from town and parish councils and members of the public. 

Please note that public speaking has been suspended during the 
Covid-19 crisis. Each question or statement is limited to no more than 
450 words and must be electronically submitted to 
kate.critchel@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk by the deadline set out below. The 
question or statement will be read out by an officer of the Council and 
a response will be given by the appropriate Portfolio Holder at the 
meeting. All questions/statements and the responses will be published 
in full within the minutes of the meeting. 

The deadline for submission of the full text of a question or 
statement is 8.30am on Thursday 30 April 2020. 

5  QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS 7 - 8

To receive any questions from members in accordance with procedure 
rule 13.

mailto:kate.critchel@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk


Public Questions for Cabinet 5 May 2020

Question 1 from Chris Bradley 

Agenda Item 7: “Covid-19 Response”- PPE

The Covid-19 pandemic has cut short over 21,000 lives, more than 40,000 if 
deaths in care homes are included. 117 people have died in Dorset hospitals, 
with 697 currently infected.
Those who care for us are putting their lives on the line each time they go on 
duty in a hospital or care home.
The deaths of 119 health workers and care staff have been reported (The 
Guardian, 27 April 2020).
There has rightly been great and serious concern about the lack of Personal 
Protective Equipment (PPE) available to healthcare staff. 
The BBC Panorama Programme (broadcast 27 April 2020) revealed that crucial 
PPE to cope with a pandemic had not been stockpiled, as it should have been. 
There were no gowns or visors in sufficient numbers to protect the lives of those 
on the frontline in hospitals and care homes. 
There is evidence of the impact of the lack of PPE in Dorset, too. Healthcare staff 
are putting their heads above the parapet to share their fears. 
We learn from a nurse on the frontline in Royal Bournemouth Hospital of 
shortages of PPE. Staff carry out assessments of suspected and confirmed 
Covid-19 patients without proper protection, making use of flimsy aprons, 
surgical masks and goggles or visors rather than the FFP-3 masks which should 
be worn and gowns covering arms and uniform. Staff who refuse to work in these 
unsafe conditions have been threatened with disciplinary action. 
Two staff members are being treated in the Intensive Care Unit as a result of 
contacting Covid-19 in the hospital.
There are “dozens” of Bournemouth Hospital staff in self isolation with suspected 
Covid-19 who have not been tested. The Dorset Pathology Service is only 
carrying out limited testing. Symptomatic staff are not being swabbed.
The people of Dorset should be made fully aware of the full facts concerning the 
safety of the courageous people risking their lives to save others from Covid-19.
I urge Dorset Council to act as the champion of Dorset health professionals and 
Dorset people.

Could the Cabinet please advise:

Is the Council satisfied that sufficient PPE is available to fully safeguard all 
Dorset staff whose work places them at risk of contracting Covid-19 or becoming 
carriers?
If not, then what is the Council doing to ensure that for their own staff, and, 
through NHS partners that NHS staff, that PPE is available to fully safeguard all 
staff whose work places them at risk of contracting Covid-19 or becoming 
carriers?
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Question 2 from Caz Dennett 
(on behalf of Extinction Rebellion)

Question on Upcoming Full Council Meetings

Last week we learned that many Councils in Dorset are holding decision-making 
meetings online. Here we are today at Dorset Council’s first online Cabinet 
Meeting.

In an article in the Dorset Echo on Weds 27th April Councillor Spencer Flower, 
Leader of Dorset Council was reported as saying: 

“Continuing democracy is of the utmost importance, and all political parties 
making up Dorset Council have worked together to identify the meetings which 
must take place over the coming months.

“Hosting virtual meetings enables council to make decisions on items related to 
COVID-19 as well as business-as-usual matters, whilst ensuring the health and 
safety of councillors, colleagues and the public in line with public health 
guidance.”

What provisions are there to enable Full Council meetings to take place as 
scheduled on 14th May, 16th July and, should some COVID-19 restrictions 
remain, 15th October 2020? Can we expect these meetings to take place through 
a virtual platform as required? If not what would prevent this?

Question 3 from Debby Monkhouse

Agenda item 7 – Covid -19 Response

Residents are concerned that any democratic deficit that has arisen during the 
COVID 19 crisis is urgently addressed, to ensure that there is democratic 
accountability for the urgent decisions that the Council is making. 
 
At Full Council on the 18th February 2020, Councillors overwhelmingly agreed 
that "to provide the Council with the good governance arrangements needed, to 
enable the Council to be effective and efficient, and achieve its ambitions for 
Dorset's communities - Member led and governance lite", the existing Scrutiny 
committee structure would be replaced in May with a framework more suitable to 
meet these aims.  

Could the Council Leader please explain why these new committees don’t seem 
to be being established, given the importance of policy development and 
scrutiny, especially given the circumstances we find ourselves under?
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Question 4 from Irene Statham, and supporting statement
(on behalf of Extinction Rebellion)

Dorset Council currently faces extreme challenges and we very much appreciate 
the opportunity to participate in today’s meeting.

The pandemic has demonstrated that when we all come together, organisations 
and individuals can make extraordinary changes at a pace few would have 
believed possible. We believe that this spirit can be harnessed to tackle the 
ongoing climate crisis. 

Our neighbouring councils - Devon, South Somerset, and Bournemouth, 
Christchurch & Poole - already have climate emergency strategies and action 
plans. Here in Dorset the local Town Councils have also made good progress in 
developing action plans, with some already in place and being delivered.

On 15th April Extinction Rebellion sent an open letter to the CEEEAP asking that 
the anniversary of DC’s Climate and Ecological Emergency Declaration on 16th 
May be marked by publishing the Strategy and Action Plan for Dorset. Cabinet 
members were sent copies. (Please find another copy attached). To date no 
answer has been received and we are now asking for a clear timetable and 
outline of procedure.

The new Dorset Corporate Plan makes the Climate and Ecological Emergency ‘a 
crosscutting priority for all our work’. The Council’s Chairman stated on the 
unitary authority’s anniversary that ‘to address the challenges of climate change 
was, and still is, the most underpinning part of our wider agenda’.  DC have 
outwardly expressed a political desire to treat the climate emergency with 
urgency but a year on there is no visible outcome.

We are concerned that the CEEEAP has not met since 23rd January 2020 and 
that, although the intention is to meet virtually, no date has been set for the next 
meeting.

We are concerned that the commitment, knowledge and balance provided by the 
members  of the CEEEAP are not being fully utilised.

We are concerned that the undoubted expertise of the relevant officers may not 
be fully engaged in the formation of policy.

We are concerned that impossible demands are being made on one person 
(however competent and committed), by combining the Climate Emergency 
portfolio with the already huge responsibility of Highways, Transport and 
Environment. (See my question to the cabinet in July 2019)

We are concerned that there may no longer be a mechanism by which the two 

Page 5



motions tabled by Cllrs Daryl Turner and Kelvin Clayton in July 2019 and 
‘referred to the CEEEAP for further consideration and report back to the full 
council’ can be returned to the full council.

Question
When and through which channels will DC publish and implement its 
Climate and Ecological Emergency Strategy and Action Plan?
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Cabinet 5 May 2020

Questions from Councillors 

Question 1 from Cllr Brian Heatley 

Many commercial boat owners using our harbours are not eligible for the Small 
Business Grants Scheme to help small businesses unable to trade because of 
the Covid 19 pandemic. This is because they don’t pay Business Rates.  While 
there is now a specific scheme to help commercial fishing businesses, there are 
many other businesses such as charter angling concerns that remain without 
help.  These businesses are important in themselves for our tourism and leisure 
industries, but also attract many visitors to Dorset who go on to use our 
restaurants, pubs and accommodation.  The support of the Council in asking 
Dorset MPs to lobby the government on this anomaly is much appreciated.  
However, the Council itself could assist by waiving or reducing its harbour dues 
and berthing fees rather than just deferring them as it has promised to do. 

If it’s right to help small businesses with free parking in Council car parks, how 
about free berthing for our boat based businesses?  And a holiday from other 
harbour dues which could be clawed back if the government does eventually 
offer more substantial help?

Response from the Portfolio Holder for Highways, Transport and 
Environment

Question 2 from Cllr Nick Ireland

“In the Covid-19 report (agenda item 7), it states under 13.14 that “the financial 
impact of COVID-19 on Dorset Council’s budget has been significant … including 
…  renting and converting a hotel into a hospital”, yet available capacity in our 
Acute Hospital (Dorset County) is currently significantly much more than 
anticipated and our Community Hospitals are equally underutilised.    Given that 
the facility provided by renting hotels was designed to take the now unrealised 
pressure from our hospitals for apparently only non-medical discharges, and that 
my previously asked question as to set-up costs of this ‘hospital’ was 
unanswered, what has been the total cost so far of this seemingly unnecessary 
facility and what is the average ‘occupancy’ rate in percentage terms?”

(Two questions in there, so I’ll be asking two supplementaries …)

Response from Portfolio Holder for Adult Social Care & Health or Finance, 
Commercial and Assets?
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